THES

Vol. XIV, No. 24 September 17, 1987

## RECEIVED SEP 2 1 1987

### V.M.R.E.U. MEMBERS NEEDED:

There are openings for 2 members to participate in two committees. The "Cafeteria Advisory Committee" requires an alternate to attend meetings when the regular representative is unable to attend. Present representative is Steve Baker. The "Joint Health and Safety Committee" also requires an alternate. This position became vacant when Bev Nichols retired.

Both committees meet regularly once a month. The duties are not cumbersome and they are interesting.

Anyone willing to participate in one of these committees please contact Steve Baker at local 422 or leave a note in his mailbox.

Vancouver Community Library
Vancouver Community Library
Vancouver Community Library
Ving Edward 24620 - odway
Ving O. 155 East B.C.
V5T

Steve Baker

### COLLEGE BOARD MEETING:

The next College Board meeting will be held on 1987 September 23 at 7:00 p.m. in the Board Chambers, Room 5025, King Edward Campus.

Shirley Girvan

### ENTERTAINMENT '88 BOOKS:

Entertainment '88 Books are on sale now at the Langara Campus. The books cost \$40.00 and proceeds go to the V.C.C. Educational Foundation.

For purchase or more information please call Shelagh Brennan at 324-5244.

Shelagh Brennan



King Edward Campus



# MEMO

King Edward Campus
Vancouver Vocational Institute
Langara Campus
Continuing Education

Date

September 4, 1987

To

\* All C.E.C. Members

From

Vi Bienert, Personnel Officer

Subject

Christmas and New Year's Days Off - V.M.R.E.U.

I know it's early, however, a number of people have called regarding the above.

As you know, the contract between the College and the Vancouver Municipal and Regional Employees' Union provides that all working days between Christmas and New Year's Day (3 days), exclusive of general holidays and days observed in lieu thereof, will be considered as days of leave with full pay.

Further, should any employee's presence be necessary for the continued operation of the College, the employer shall designate such employee(s) at least one (1) month in advance. Such "designated" employee(s) will work all or part of the days in question, and receive an equivalent number of days off with pay in the following year to be scheduled with the approval of the College.

Boxing Day falls on a Saturday this year. In accordance with the Collective Agreement Monday, December 28, 1987 shall be deemed to be a holiday in lieu thereof.

Please ensure that your subordinate managers/supervisors are aware of the foregoing.

Vi Biener

VB:bb

\* Distribution:

P. Gallagher
J.J. Denholm
H.W. Rerup
R.M. Pearce
L. Fast

K.M. Fleming C.R. Carter D.D. Jones T. Toulson

Dr. Lawrence Fast Principal, K.E.C., V.C.C. Vancouver, B. C.

K.E.C. Interfaith Group K.E.C., V.C.C., Vancouver, B. C. July 17, 1987

Dear Dr. Fast:

The Interfaith Group asked me at their June 24th meeting to write to you

to inform you of steps taken within the Group.

The first item of interest was the introduction of the new Intern Chaplain from the Vancouver School of Theology, Ms Denise Nadeau, an M.Div. candidate of the Roman Catholic faith. She will be working on our campus under the auspices of the Counselling Department. Her V.S.T. supervisor will be Margaret Green, a Roman Catholic lay-worker. Her supervisor at K.E.C. will be Howard Turpin. She is expected to begin her duties here in September, 1987 and remain with us for three months.

The second item of our agenda that may be useful information for you was our election of officers. They are as follows: Chairperson--Audrey Lans, a former Intern Chaplain at K.E.C., and now minister at Grace United Church; Vice-Chairperson--Howard Turpin, faculty member; and Secretary-Treasurer--Diane

Jones, faculty member.

I apologize for the delay in sending you this information. Yours sincerely,

> Diane C. Jones Secretary K.E.C. Interfaith Group



#### - 5 -

### FROM THE VCC EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION:

Sum Life Assurance Company of Canada presented College President Paul Gallagher with a cheque for \$1,000.00. Colleen Miller accepted the cheque on behalf of the VCC Educational Foundation Board of Directors. The money has been designated for student aide. Recent generous donations also include: Canada Safeway for \$3,000.00 (over a 3 year period), Imasco for \$1,000.00, Pemberton Houston Willoughby for \$1,000.00, RJR MacDonald for \$1,000.00. These donations were initiated and solicited as part of the general campaign of the VCC Educational Foundation by its Board of Directors.

Trish Knight

### POSITION OPENINGS:

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Coordinator II - Shoe Repair. Closing date for applications is 1987 October 30.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Coordinator I - Men's Hairstyling Program. Closing date for applications 1987 November 11.

V.C.C./Langara requires a (Mail) Clerk I. Closing date for applications is September 22, 1987. This is a temporary position until approximately December 31, 1987 with a possible extension.



"I THINK THERE'S ANOTHER ONE AT THE CORNER OF FIRST AND MAIN ... "

